BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, July 13, 2004

Swampscott Town Hall

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall in the Douglas F. Allen Meeting Room on Tuesday, July 13, 2004. Chairperson Daniel R. Santanello opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance – Chairman Daniel R. Santanello, Vice Chair, Reid J. Cassidy, Selectmen Marc R. Paster, William R. Hyde Sr and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.

Recognition:

Mr. John O’Shea was recognized by the Board for his contribution and dedication to the Harbor Advisory Committee and to the Town of Swampscott.

Proclamation:

 Chairman, Daniel R. Santanello, proclaimed July 26, 2004 as “ADA Day” Americans with Disabilites Act Day and read the Town’s proclamation.  

Welcome:

The Board welcomed Curves Women’s Fitness Center, 640 Humphrey Street.

The Board welcomed Mr. Dan Ciarametaro new appointee to the Rails to Trails Committee.

Discussions:

Denise Dembkoski, Town Treasurer, spoke on the new availability of paying real estate tax bill’s online using a checking account or credit card. This service will be available on July 1, 2004.

Martin Goldman requested residents who might be interested in volunteering to form a committee to work on next years 4th of July and 375th Anniversary Celebration. 

Mr. Sarin Pan of Lincoln’s Landing, 156 Humphrey Street, requested the Board to allow customers to bring in their own beer and wine. The Board unanimously voted on a motion by Selectman Cassidy to deny this request seconded by Selectman Paster. The Board recommended that Lincoln’s Landing apply for a full liquor license from the Town. 

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator discussed the role and structure of the Traffic Study Committee. It was recommended by Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator and the Board of Selectmen to take some time to evaluate the possible restructuring of the Traffic Study Committee and report back with workable recommendations.

Brian Watson spoke in opposition of any future re-structuring of the Traffic Study Committee.

Michael Patriarca spoke in opposition of any future re-structuring of the Traffic Study Committee.

 Mersine Hennessey spoke in favor of re-structuring the Traffic Study Committee but supported the current members.

 Update:

Mr. Eugene Bardon, Chairman, Earth Removal Advisory Committee updated the Board on the resurfacing of the beach football field parking lot at Phillips Park which was donated to the Town from Mr. Jim Pendergast of Aggregate Industries. 

Mr. Mike Woronka of Action Ambulance gave an update on the new seven-year contract that will provide the same service to the Town with an annual cost of zero dollars. Action Ambulance thanked the Board of Selectmen, Chief Lawrence Galante, Chief Ronald Madigan and Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator on their support and the time they have dedicated to completing this contract. The Board of Selectmen recognized Mr. Chris Palmer, Marketing Division Manager of Action Ambulance for the support he has shown to the Town of Swampscott and its residents.

Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy on the re-appointment of Mr. Roger Bruley to Assistant Harbor Master seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy on the re-appointment of Jean Reardon to Swampscott War Memorial Scholarship Fund seconded by Selectman Hyde.

Votes of The Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to approve meeting minutes from June 28, 2004 seconded by Selectman Paster. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to approve Road Race for September 18, 2004 from Susan Heffernan seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Paster to accept donation from Mrs. Norma Finn to the Swampscott Fire Department seconded by Selectman Hyde.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Hyde to accept a boat donation from Nancy Cantelmo seconded by Selectman Cassidy.

The Board voted unanimously on motion by Selectman Cassidy to approve overhanging sign for Fantasy Nails seconded by Selectman Paster.
Town Administrator Report:

Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator updated the Board on the water meter replacements project and how the improvement will benefit all residents.

Massachusetts Electric Co. underground utility overhead equipment was discussed regarding the lower end of Monument Avenue.

Bid openings were received for Swampscott Town Hall exterior preservation project from Campbell Construction and Roger Trembley Contractors, Inc. Bids were also received for the exterior of the Swampscott Fish House from Campbell Construction and GVW, Inc.

Selectmen Time:

Selectman Hyde spoke regarding the availability of funds for Homeland Security from the State.

Selectman Paster praised the School Building Committee on their efforts and would like the residents to join together for the future of the new high school.

Selectman Cassidy voiced his satisfaction with receiving MEPA Certificate.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Cassidy and seconded by Selectman Paster to adjourn meeting at 9:15p.m.

True Attest:

Maureen Gilhooley

Administrative Assistant 

